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Snippets  

from

Stella
Hello!

FALL!!  Yippee!! It’s getting here and along with it some much needed rain for some of us. 

I hope you are settling into the Volunteer Management System (VMS, by now). If you haven’t tried it, yet, PLEASE DO! If it doesn’t make sense to you, please contact me, Linda, Betty, Karen or Kristi. If it’s a password issue, contact the Help Desk listed on the txmn.org webpage and the VMS Portal tab.

The 2015 class has finished their training.  Yay!  We move back to the Transportation Center for our meetings in November. (6:30pm)   Carl Turner chaired a nominating committee of Linda Richtsmeier and Jill Wright for chapter officers. They will present that slate to you in November for the 2016 year. Michael Mathews and his team are brainstorming the Photography class and Tour. Charles Gillis and Ted Barrow are working with a group to develop a walking trail that will co-exist with the photo tour. David Gilliland is building a pirogue to be used as a prize at the regatta. A group of about 10-12 will be going to Tolar to the Rio Brazos Star Party. Another group, led by Barbara Judkins, is collaborating with The Friends of the Refuge and the Collins Academy to host a star party (or something similar). We are running articles in the Jefferson Jimplecute and the Marshall News Messenger to recruit a new class for January 2016. Busy, busy, busy positive, entertaining, engaging volunteer opportunities!

So proud of this chapter!

See you on November 9, 6:30 pm at the Jefferson Transportation Center.

SB
CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST

MEETING MINUTES

October 12, 2015

ATTENDING: 23 members – Kristi Thomas, David Skinner, Betty Morgan, Linda Richtsmeier, Michael Mathews, Jill Wright, Becky Gullette, Karen Williams, Nancy Rheay, Barbara Judkins, Vicki and David Gilliland, Sheila Ritter, Pat and ViAnn Sawyer, Carl and Diane Turner,  Sandra Hooker, Ted and Stella Barrow, Tom Walker, and Susan and Steve Sedberry. 

OFFICERS: Officers are Stella Barrow, President, Betty Morgan, Vice President, Karen Williams, Treasurer, Kristi Thomas, Secretary, Linda Richtsmeier, Membership Chairman, Pat Sawyer, Webmaster, Vanessa Neace and Doug Weir, Advisors. 

CALL TO ORDER: Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Stella Barrow. 

PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: Motion to approve by Betty, seconded by Ted, unanimously approved. 

TREASURER REPORT: Per Karen, balance is $7,085.85, of which $3,253.85 is the balance earmarked as Regatta funds. The only deposit during the month was $110 from State Site Mgrs tour of Caddo lake. Linda motioned to approve, Barbara seconded, followed by unanimous approval. 

GENERAL ITEMS: 
OLD BUSINESS
STAR GAZING PARTY DISCUSSION: Next meeting is at Refuge on 10/20; please make plans to be there if interested. Barbara Judkins appealed for help. 

ROAD TRIP TO RIO BRAZOS: A sign-up sheet for those interested in attending the Rio Brazos Star Gazing party on 12/4 was circulated; Stella indicated that a decision would need to be made soon regarding lodging—whether to get a group reservation or individual.  Probably will leave at noon or 1:00 and return the next day. 

NEW BUSINESS
REPORT FROM TED ON REFUGE WALKING TRAIL: Interest in the old RR track, work on in sections. There is a wet area for a blind for photo shoots and observation. Railroad bed makes maintenance easy—firm and stable. David also mentioned might be good as ADA trail. Would be two-pronged effort to get trial level and cleared; opportunities for both trail and photo class.  Charles to lead on trail portion, and Michael, Jill, Kristi, and Pam on photo part. Discussed possibility of bringing Dr. Kopachena in as consultant. As for maintenance at current time,  Ted said could clear Starr Ranch, Cemetery trail, Visitors Center, no approval for others. 

DISCUSSION OF AWARDS CEREMONY: Per Betty, several are lacking AT; after discussion, it was decided to have awards at the January meeting if Betty is able to confirm that it is not a problem. If can, will let accrue until end of December. 

DISCUSSION REGARDING TALK DURING THE MEETINGS: Becky brought up a good point – that many of us have conversations going during the regular meeting that can be disruptive.  Offered a good reminder that we should be careful to whisper, if need be, and be conscious of the distraction we can create by having conversations among ourselves while a speaker is presenting. 

WORK DAY THIS SATURDAY 10/17 AT REFUGE: Reminder of upcoming; Becky won’t be there, though, to work on organization of classroom materials. 

MARION COUNTY FAIR:  10/17: Stella asked for those interested in taking booth to fair; no response of interest. 

NOVEMBER MEETING: Will be back at Transportation Center on 11/9. 

DISCUSSION REGARDING NEW CLASS RECRUITS: Email Betty for applications for new class in January. Need 12. Press release to be put in newspaper. Michael stressed need for marketing plan geared toward recruiting. Betty advised that there is a guide on website as to what can and cannot be done, and Michael will review. 

VOLUNTEER MANAGEMENT SYSTEM/ROLL OUT PLAN: ADVANCED TRAINING:  The session ended with one-on-one training at the computers until everyone had successfully signed in and worked with the new system. The 45 day window to record volunteer hours was stressed, and Stella will be working in the coming days to add and change some of the 

categories for reporting. 

ADJOURNMENT: at 7:45 p.m.

VOLUNTEER HOURS: .05 hour 

ADVANCED TRAINING: .75 hour 

PLUS YOUR TRAVEL: 
Submitted by Kristi Thomas, Secretary






In honor of both veterans and active military, day-use entrance fees for all visitors will be waived at all Texas State Parks on Nov. 8, the Sunday before Veterans Day.

Find a Texas State Park to visit at
TexasStateParks.org
 
Camping and other activity fees still apply.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
November 8:  Free entrance at any Texas State Park
November 9: Cypress Basin MN monthly meeting and quarterly covered dish 




social, 6:30 p.m. Jefferson Transportation Center, 305 E. Austin
November 28:  Bird Banding at Tom Walker's, 8:30 a.m.
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MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT


Monday November 9,  2015     6:30 pm


Jefferson Transportation Center


Quarterly Covered Dish Supper


Come visit, eat, and learn of volunteer opportunities!








2015 OFFICERS


Stella Barrow - President


Betty Morgan - Vice President


Kristi  Thomas - Secretary


Karen Williams – Treasurer


Linda Richtsmeier – Membership Chairman


Pat Sawyer - Webmaster


Vanessa Adams Neace - Advisor


Doug Weir -Advisor








Mission of the Texas Master Naturalist


To develop a corps of well-informed volunteers to provide education, outreach, and service dedicated to the beneficial management of natural resources and natural areas within their communities for the State of Texas.














BIRD BANDING SCHEDULED





The next bird banding at Tom Walker's will be on Saturday, 


November 28th at 8:30 a.m.  





Check the Website at http://caddobirds.com/bird_banding.htm.  








MEMBERS ASKED TO HELP WITH RECRUITMENT FOR 2016 TMN CLASS














Each Cypress Basin Master Naturalist Chapter member is asked to recruit one person to participate in the 2016 Training Class.  Information sheets and registration forms will be emailed to each member.  Please share the information with someone who could become a trained volunteer.











MONTHLY MEETING AND


QUARTERLY COVERED DISH SUPPER


MONDAY, NOVEMBER 9


6:30 P.M.


JEFFERSON TRANSPORTATION CENTER


305 E. AUSTIN


Bring a favorite dish to share.  Join us for a time of social visiting in addition to the monthly meeting business.











